
 

A community united in the development of caring, confident and responsible youth. 

                                       MEMORANDUM 
 
 

To: James Davy, Pennington Borough Mayor    

From: Heidi Kahme, Municipal Alliance Coordinator 

Subject: Municipal Alliance Fiscal Grant July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024  

Date: April 4, 2023 

Cc: Betty Sterling 
 

 
The Hopewell Valley Municipal Alliance is proceeding with its’ grant submission to the 
County of Mercer for funding fiscal July 1, 2023 through June 30, 2024.  The three 
municipalities in Hopewell Valley are acting as a consortium and the application must 
include resolutions from each municipality and signatures (Form 1A) from each mayor. 
 
Mercer County has issued an award letter allocating $9,467.00 for this grant year. 
Pennington Borough’s Cash Match contribution is $1500.00 as noted in the sample 
resolution, Form 1A and the Shared Services Agreement with the Hopewell Valley 
Regional School District. Checks should be made payable the Hopewell Valley 
Regional School District. 
 
We would appreciate passage of the attached resolution at your May 1 Council 
meeting. I will provide Form 1A for Mayor Davy’s signature (blue ink) as soon as 
Hopewell Township and Hopewell Borough mayors have signed it.  
 
Signing off on Form 1A acknowledges abiding by Statement of Assurances and Fiscal 
Requirements (attached).  
 
Please feel free to contact me (609) 577-3968 or by email 
hvmunicipalalliance@gmail.com if you should have any questions or concerns.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
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